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Governor Murphy Signs Bill to Add $9.5 Million in Taxpayer Money to Partisan, Political Organization  

 

 The signing of A5802 today is a disgraceful money grab by the Majority Party and Governor which will use our tax 

dollars to circumvent federal law to repay and subsidize a private, non- profit organization who financially supports 

them at election time.  

A5802 will allocate $9.5 Million from the general fund, which is money generated by NJ taxpayers, exclusively to NJ 

Planned Parenthood affiliates to replace funds they will not be receiving from the Federal Title X Program because they 

refused to comply with new rules requiring Title X family planning recipients to physically and financially separate their 

abortion business from their family planning services.    

The taxpayers of NJ should not be forced to fund abortion – and make no mistake – that is what this bill will do. Abortion 

is not healthcare.  It is an act of violence that that wounds countless women and brutally and painfully takes the lives of 

so many innocent children.    Poll after poll show that regardless of an individual’s position on this issue, the majority do 

not want their tax dollars used to fund abortion.  That is surely why the majority party and Governor will not seek voter 

approval on these measures, but instead have sought to act in an autocratic manner to oppress the will of the people.   

Presently, no other family planning providers in NJ have announced their refusal to comply besides Planned Parenthood.  

$10.5 Million in state taxpayer funds was previously allocated in the FY 2020 state budget this past June for NJ Family 

Planning providers, the bulk of which will be disbursed to the 22 NJ Planned Parenthood affiliates that dominate the 

League of providers.  Bill A5802 will now add another $9.5 Million to that amount.  

During the years NJ Planned Parenthood affiliates were not receiving state taxpayer funds, their Annual Reports showed 

that the entity was more than able to raise its own funds.   

According to their 2016 IRS 990 Financial Report which is the most recent report publicly available, Planned Parenthood 

of Northern, Central and Southern New Jersey’s total revenue including private contributions was $30.5 Million 

dollars.  Their employee salaries totaled $14.9 Million dollars.  Their net income after expenses was $4.2 Million.   

 It is a misnomer to suggest that women will not be able to get their full breadth of health services anywhere but 

Planned Parenthood. In fact, there are over 100 Federally Qualified Health Centers in NJ which provide a full range of 

essential health care services to primarily disadvantaged populations.  These services include mammogram screenings, 

prenatal care and a host of other comprehensive health services, including transportation, which Planned Parenthood 

does not provide.   
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